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STATE OF OREGON 
DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION 

NOTICE TO CONTRACTORS 
CONTRACTOR SPECIAL PREQUALIFICATION SUBMITTALS DUE – AUGUST 22, 2023 

 
 

REQUEST FOR CONTRACTOR SPECIAL PREQUALIFICATION FOR 
CATHODIC PROTECTION PROJECTS 

 
 

The Oregon Department of Transportation is seeking Contractor Special Prequalification submittals 

from Contractors desiring to bid on the following Cathodic Protection project: 

 
Project Name Bid Opening Date 

US101 – Frontage Road – Ben Jones (Rocky 

Creek) Bridge 
November 16, 2023 

 

The primary purpose of a Cathodic Protection Project is to rehabilitate and preserve the structures by 

repairing reinforced concrete components damaged by corrosion and installing an impressed current cathodic 

protection system or replacing an aged cathodic protection system for reinforced concrete components above the 

ordinary high-water line.  Additional work on the structures may be included in the Project.  To obtain a 

Contractor Special Prequalification package, email your request to Kevin Cassidy at 

ODOTProcurementOfficeConstruction@odot.oregon.gov, or the Oregon Department of Transportation; 

Procurement Office, Construction Contracts Unit; 355 Capitol St NE, MS#5-1; Salem OR 97301.   

If you have questions contact Kevin Cassidy, ODOT Construction Contracts Team,  

ODOTProcurementOfficeConstruction@odot.oregon.gov, (503) 986-2710, or at the above address.  

Bids will only be accepted from Contractors who have received written notification from ODOT 

that they have passed the Contractor Special Prequalification evaluation.  Contractors passing the 

Contractor Special Prequalification will also be required to prequalify under the ODOT Prime 

Contractor Prequalification process, if they have not already done so, at least ten (10) days prior to bid 

opening.  (See Contractor Special Prequalification Package for information regarding the ODOT Prime 

Contractor Prequalification process.)  
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Contractors that pass the Contractor Special Prequalification may also be required to become TERO 

certified to successfully bid on identified projects. Check the actual project Special Provisions for TERO 

requirements. For more information about becoming TERO certified or updating TERO certification please see 

the ODOT Procurement Office website: 

•  http://www.oregon.gov/ODOT/Business/Procurement/Pages/Forms_Tips_and_Resources.aspx 

o Expand the accordion box by clicking on the row titled “Tribal Employment Right 
Ordinance”. 

The Contractor Special Prequalification submittal must be received at the address below on or before 

10:00 am, Pacific Time, Tuesday, August 22, 2023. 

Submittals must be addressed to: 
 

Oregon Department of Transportation 
Attn:  Kevin Cassidy, CPPB, ODOT Construction Contracts Team Special Prequalification 
355 Capitol Street NE, MS#5-1 
Salem, OR  97301 
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